

LSC Chairpersons Report to ASC Wednesday 19th March 2025
Our last LSC meeting was held on Tuesday 11th March 2025
The committee was quorate.
Zoom Id - 832 7042 4390 password – 096 544
Hove Park School, Nevill Campus, Nevill Road, Hove BN3 7BN

Approval of minutes from February LSC: Proposed, seconded, voted and ready for Website.

Positions Vacant:

LSC Presentations Co-ordinator 3 years ct: **LSC Vice Presentations Co-ordinator** 2 years ct: **LSC literature Secretary** 2years ct: **LSC Vice Literature Secretary** – 1 years ct: (ideally the above commitments require access to transport and spare space for storage)

LSC Vice Minutes Secretary--1 years ct **LSC Vice Treasurer** -- 3 years clean time (to be reviewed in guidelines):

Zoom Tech Support –ideally 2 years clean time but tech savvy please. We desperately need someone to pick this up. We are relying on another member to do this service on top of other commitments (not an ideal arrangement)

Panel Leaders x 2 HMP Lewes - 4 years clean time **Panel Leaders x 2 HMP Ford** 4 years clean time

BHT recovery project: Weekly meeting, panel leader/leaders From March 2025 2 approved last month. We require an additional 2.

Lighthouse Worthing: New panel leader required

Hopefully we will need committee members to take on a regular NA H&I meeting at Mill View Hospital.

We need suitable NA members to join us for many of the upcoming presentations.

Treasurers opening Balance **£500.00**

Our current commitments:

Bowerman House:

Recovery Project:

Lighthouse Worthing:

Literature: Louise A: all requests for literature have made up and sent.

(LSC Presentation Logistics): Louise A: Presentations:

Friday 14th March 10-3pm, Meeting House, Sussex Uni, NA presence requested at 'Neuro Nurture' Conference. **Louise, Jill and Nicky attended successfully.**

On the horizon:

Tuesday 8th April, Mill view Hospital: 30 minute presentation/Q&A Jill, Steve and Nicky to attend, as part of their monthly meeting 10am-12 **(Steve) I have had to withdraw from this presentation, ASH P, will be my replacement.**

POA/ Prison Officers Association. Eastbourne

We will be assisting UKPI/PR with a presentation to the membership of the POA/ Prison Officers Association. **This is scheduled for the 2nd week of May 2025 exact dates TBC it will involve us to provide cover alongside UKPI/PR members for two to three days.** In return, we will get a large literature donation, per diem expenses for coffee and lunch and mileage.

Poster Co-Ordination. Open to any one but must comply with NA guidelines.

Schools and colleges. Let's see if we can make some headway with this asap.

AOB:

WhatsApp. LSC WhatsApp group has now developed some extended community features.

Literature redistribution. Vital commitments

Presentations. Vital commitments

Extra meetings at Bowerman House? Clients at this venue have requested extra meetings. Currently only 1 per month.

Recruitment. I have come across many members who acknowledge the good work we do. Several have desire to join us. It's my experience that talking to people at the end of a meeting can be best served by handing out a small business card with all our details on. These are used successfully by members at UKPI/PR.

Meetings Lists: We are in the final stages creating the Spring/Summer meetings lists, the printers will soon have any proofs ready. IF YOU KNOW OF ANY IMMINENT CHANGES PLEASE LET US KNOW..

LSC Guidelines. We will be sending out a new set of LSC Guidelines via the ASC minutes secretary we would be grateful for Area approval next month.

Expenses breakdown: Millage £146.75/; Zoom £15.59: postage & packing £20.00:= £182.34

Treasurers closing Balance £317.66

Request for funds from Area treasury. £ 182.34

Next LSC committee meeting Tuesday 08th April 2025 6pm.

Zoom Id - 832 7042 4390 password – 096 544

CGL Centenary House, Woodfield Road, CRAWLEY RH10 8GN***

We have been having some discussions with CGL recently.

*******As part of trying to promote more effective joined up working with NA and CGL we would love for you to present to our staff all the fantastic support that NA offers as part of your PI.

We would also be really keen for you to hold regular H and I meetings at our hubs to enable service users to get a better understanding of NA if that is something that you feel you would be able to support.

Separately to the above we would also like to be offer use of our Hubs for any NA meetings that might be interested in using our space outside our normal operating hours (for a VERY low rent to ensure your Tradition 7 is adhered to). Our main hubs are in Crawley and Chichester that have a reasonable amount of space to be able to take 15/20 people and our Worthing Hub that could take about 10 and thought that perhaps it might be of interest to any new meetings or ones that are finding their current premises expensive.